

*LPNH*  
*May EC Agenda*

May 16, 2017  
7:00 PM

Type of Meeting: Executive Committee Monthly Meeting

Meeting Facilitator: Darryl Perry

Invitees: Darryl Perry, Rodger Paxton, Tom Kershaw, Jilletta Jarvis, Brian McQuade, Rich Tomasso

- 1) Call to order – 7:01 PM
- 2) Roll call
- 3) Approval of minutes from last meeting – motioned and approved
- 4) Chair Report – Darryl
  - a) Cheshire Faire – Free Keene associates not allowed.
  - b) Joseph Stallcop joined LP at press conference on May 9th
  - c) State Permitting on website to book for press conferences not valid, the email not valid, the fax number not valid.
  - d) State House Seating Chart image showing the seating chart posted to Facebook and the likes went “through the roof” (over 172,000)
  - e) Legislation in Committee that would prohibit fusion. Could affect our candidates.  
SB114
- 5) Treasurer’s Report – Tom
  - a) Bank Balances \$4,406.77
  - b) (-\$1027 Fisher Cats)
  - c) Petty Cash \$215.95

- d) BitCoin \$1,422.50 (as of 5/16/2017)
  - e) Coins
  - f) FisherCat Tickets only 19 tickets left to sell.
  - g) Brian has \$155 cash for 2 memberships (1 student and 1 regular) and 3 FC tickets
- 6) Member Report – Brian
- a) Current Membership: 105, We received 2 renewals, but 2 people have not renewed. We gained 2 new members –
- 7) County Breakdown:
- i) Belknap: 1
  - ii) Carroll: 3
  - iii) Cheshire: 6 (with 1 out of state moving to this region)
  - iv) Coos: 0
  - v) Grafton: 4 (with 1 out of state moving to this region)
  - vi) Hillsborough: 40
  - vii) Merrimack: 9
  - viii) Rockingham: 17
  - ix) Strafford: 14
  - x) Sullivan: 1
  - xi) Out of state: 9
- b) 8 renewals coming up this month
  - c) Discussion regarding a new member who is a state rep who is considering making the switch to LP
- 8) Regional Affiliate Reports

- i) LP Southern – thinking of holding an organizational meeting this Thursday
    - ii) Brian sent email to all members in that area to promote it.
  - b) LP Seacoast
    - i) Portsmouth Pride (5 members participating)
    - ii) LP Seacoast Banner will be carried as well (we will be under yellow in parade, the parade is organized by color)
    - iii) Next meeting will be in Dover, invited some people from the Lakes Region
  - c) LP Western
    - i) June 3<sup>rd</sup> next meeting
    - ii) Still working on getting leadership so can officially seek affiliation
  - d) LP Lakes Region – possibly coming soon
- 9) Resolution Proposal – Darryl
- a) Resolution to thank Senate and House for passing and to encourage the Governor to pardon anyone currently incarcerated for this.
  - b) Motion to pass, no objections – motion passes
- 10) Shire Society Sub-Forum – Darryl
- a) Would we be interested in creating an open sub forum for the LPNH or allow an unofficial forum run by a member of the party?
  - b) Ian posted this question on FB and a majority who answered said they would be willing to use it.
  - c) Motion to allow a member to set-up an unofficial forum (official forum to be considered when we have web ability to do so). Seconded. No objection. Motion Passed.
- 11) LPNH Trifolds – Jilletta
- a) We are down to 3.5 boxes and need to order more. However we need to include our phone number and mailing address onto the new trifolds

- b) LPSeacoast planning on at least 3 more door to doors over the summer
- c) Gotprint.com Rodger uses them, they have incredible prices. \$164 for 1000 trifolds. 100lb glossy. Print time 3-4 business days, shipping is 1-6 business days \$246 for 2500,
- d) Motion to spend \$246 for 2500. Seconded
  - i) Rodger – Aye
  - ii) Brian – Aye
  - iii) Tom – Aye
  - iv) Jilletta – Aye
  - v) Darry – Aye
  - vi) Motion Passes

12) New Business

13) Brian – Lifetime Memberships being accrued

- a) If you donate over a 12 month period the same amount of a lifetime membership, you would accrue a lifetime membership. (LP National does this) – these would have to be membership:p and straight donations to party.
  - i) Motion - Lifetime Membership will be bestowed upon any member who contributes or donates a monetary amount in excess of \$500 during a 12 month period.
  - ii) Discussion on what this will due to treasury
  - iii) Rodger – Aye
  - iv) Brian – Aye
  - v) Tom – Aye
  - vi) Jilletta – Aye
  - vii) Darry – Aye
  - viii) Motion Passes

- b) Vote Different Web Site will be posting candidate information for all of our candidates to their website. Jilletta reached out to candidates on FB
- c) Justin Dubrow – radio host trying to reach out to him. Jilletta reached out to see if he was interested. No word Back
- d) NHLA Awards dinner being held – should we consider a sponsorship? Jilletta stated that they would not allow her to do anything do to being a candidate and they are non-partisanship so we most likely could not as we are a political party. No action taken
- e) FisherCats Tickets – looking for seat numbers on tickets. Jilletta said there were no seat numbers on the tickets. Sent photo to Brian on Wire to view.
- f) LP State Action Email that Darryl receives. Slack Channels created (IRC Chat). Darryl forwarding the email to the rest of the team.
- g) Jilletta asked today regarding Candidate Endorsements. When/should we do these?
- h) Darryl gave these possibilities:
  - i) Officially nominate at convention
  - ii) No Endorsements
  - iii) Endorse after primary
  - iv) If no one follows by filing period than 3 days after we can nominate someone to fill the slot.
  - v) After the Primary – if no one wins we can name candidates.
    - (1) We need to keep our eye on every election to know if we can throw a candidate in.
  - vi) Discussion – The party views it is the individual’s right to endorse their preferred candidates, the party will publish all information for all Libertarian candidates.
- i) State Voter Registrations – these need to be manually picked up from each town hall.
  - i) Jilletta to remind Darryl on Monday to stop by the Secretary of State’s office on when list will be updated and how to get list of Libertarians

14) Motion to Adjourn – passed Meeting Adjourned at 8:31PM